
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Motion to Clackmannanshire Council Meeting 
15th May 2025 

 
 
 
Council recognises that inconsiderate, obstructive and dangerous parking is a major 
risk to public safety.  Council agrees, therefore, to write to Police Scotland requesting 
that they undertake a review of their current approach to parking enforcement within 
Clackmannanshire and outline what steps they are prepared to take to ensure that 
public confidence is maintained in this key part of Police Scotland’s public safety 
remit. 
 
Council further agrees for Officers to bring forward an outline plan with options to a 
future meeting of Council in relation to its decision on 24 October 2019 to pursue a 
Decriminalised Parking Enforcement Scheme in Clackmannanshire, no later than the 
end of this calendar year. 
 

 
Councillor Craig Holden         
Ward 4, Clackmannanshire South  
 
6th May 2025 

 

 

 

 
Councillor Craig Holden         
Ward 4 Clackmannanshire South (Multi Member Ward) 
Kilncraigs, Greenside Street, Alloa, FK10 1EB 
Telephone: 01259 452283  
Email: cholden@clacks.gov.uk                
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